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Underground Injection Control (UIC) Program 

Notice of Final Permit for Sammy- Mar, LLC 
  

The United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Region III, announced on   
September 30, 2015, the issuance of a final permit under the authority of the federal UIC 
regulations at 40 CFR Parts 124, 144, 145, 146 and 147 to Sammy-Mar, LLC of  Indiana, 
Pennsylvania.  This permit authorizes the construction and operation of a UIC Class II-D 
commercial brine disposal injection well, Povlik No. 1, located in Huston Township, Clearfield 
County, Pennsylvania. 
 

EPA Region III previously issued a draft permit for this well on December 3, 2014, and 
held a public hearing on this proposed permit on January 7, 2014, at the Penfield Fire Hall in 
Penfield, Pennsylvania.  An additional public comment period was provided on limited 
additional information beginning August 10, 2015 and ending September 10, 2015.  

 
 EPA Region III is announcing the final permit issuance for UIC permit PAS2D030BCLE 
which will be effective on September 30, 2015.  The provisions governing the procedures for an 
appeal of an EPA permitting decision are specified at 40 CFR Part 124.19 and detailed at the end 
of the Response to Comments.  A written petition for review must be filed within thirty (30) days 
of the date of the notice announcing EPA’s permit decision to the Clerk of the EPA 
Environmental Appeals Board (EAB).  The final permit and the Response to Comments is 
available for review at the following EPA Region III website: 
 
http://www2.epa.gov/aboutepa/epa-pennsylvania 
 
 Individuals interested in further information regarding this permit decision may contact 
Roger Reinhart by email at Reinhart.roger@epa.gov , by telephone at 215-814-5462, or through 
regular mail at the above address.  
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